Not that I have already grasped it all or have already become perfect, but ...

... I press on toward the goal ...

(Phil. 3 v 12-14 - NASB)

CURRENT EVENTS

Spring school holidays

Nathanael is about to take his Alevels and is using the last early summer holidays for driving lessons and time with his cousins in the south. ... and of course to study!

Sabine is enjoying the short break and will be helping her parents in Germany with Samuel, who are about to move house...

All change for Betsalel

Betsalel has changed his degree programme and has been studying popular music at a private university in Berlin since April. He is studying singing and piano and is very excited about it! A great challenge that he is ready to take on. Please pray for him that he will quickly find a church and a part-time job.

Next step: Master degree

Joshua's next goal is to complete his Teacher's Master's degree in Physical Education and French... and to continue his involvement in various activities.

And then, of course, there's also Lena now...

In Cholet

We are in the process of defining our church DNA more concretely in order to better align our activities with what God wants to do with our church here in Cholet and the surrounding area.



Dear friends and mission partners,

We are very grateful for your faithfulness and interest in our lives and ministry, knowing that you are praying for us and supporting us in the project in Africa, in France, and elsewhere!

Nature is struggling to shake off the cold temperatures this year, growth has been difficult so far, and we feel this way personally also. A lot to do and not many visible results, and in recent months there have been victories, but also setbacks and disappointments. That makes us tired...

But we know that the Lord's promises continue. He confirms it to us again and again. And so we continue to move forward. Spring is on its way!

.../...

If you are interested in supporting the project in Cameroon or us as a family, you can find the necessary information on the GLOBE MISSION website Link here. Please quote the relevant project number below. Donations are tax deductible in Germany. Ganz lieben Dank im Voraus!!

https://www.globemission.org/en/

Project Nr. 62 - Familie NJOCK - Project Nr. 420 - Gesundheitszentrum Kamerun

Report from Samuel - Trip to Cameroon - Health Centre

This year, too, we have felt the faithfulness of God and, of course, your faithfulness. In February, I travelled to Cameroon with a team of volunteers to help at the Koukoum health centre. We were a team of six people, with the support of our German sister Esther Ries, a missionary who has helped us with her experience and advice since the project was founded and who was able to join us for some of the time.

This time, the team also included a physiotherapist and two nurses who, together with André and Seraphine, were able to support the centre.

The centre is becoming better known in the area, patients are coming more and more frequently and have gained confidence. Nevertheless, since the centre opened, there has been a smear campaign aimed at discrediting the centre and the people running it, but with the presence and support of the local authorities, people feel increasingly safe.

Samuel continued the work on the houses where the staff will be housed to finish the electrics, install doors etc., which also provided work for the people in the village. It is a great pleasure for us to know that more and more people are coming to the consultations each month.

Twice a month, an ophthalmologist comes to treat people who have problems with their eyes. He is a retired ophthalmologist who wants to help the centre. We are praying for the purchase of the equipment. We believe that this will be very important for the village as many people have problems with their eyes.



We also lent a helping hand in the construction of a church building in another village. We installed doors and laid electrical wiring, which was very encouraging for our team.

Emmanuel and Laurence were more involved in the ministry in the schools of Makak, where they taught French, played games and offered various activities.

In 2025, we would like to hold a grand opening with the authorities, which will require a lot of organisation for the whole village.

The centre currently employs 3 people: a nurse, an assistant and a cleaner. To pay these three people, we need 300 euros every month. If it is in your heart to help with these costs, please let us know (or see ways to donate on page 1). This will also help us to keep track of and manage the costs of running the centre in the long term. Because in the long term, the centre should be able to support itself financially.

We are still planning to equip the centre with solar panels in order to be energy-independent and are looking for ways to achieve this.

Thank you once again for your loyalty and the interest you show us and for your friendship. May the Lord keep you and let you experience his blessing every day! See you soon!

Sabine and Samuel, with Joshua, Betsalel and Nathanael

